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Information

For Members
	From:
	Alyn Jones Director of Economic and Community Infrastructure Operations


	Date: 
	26 February 2021


	To: 
	Somerset County Council Cabinet Members



Rowbarton area traffic signals upgrade
The Council is carrying out a major refurbishment of traffic signals at three key junctions and two pedestrian crossings linking the A358 in the Rowbarton area of Taunton.

Our contractor Alun Griffiths, which delivered the new J25 Nexus link road on time and on budget, will be undertaking the work commencing 22 March.
Brand new traffic signals will be installed, with improved provision for pedestrians and cyclists at the busy junctions of Kingston Road/Greenway Road, Kingston Road/St Andrew’s Road, Cheddon Road/Priorswood Road and the pedestrian crossings on Kingston Road.
Key points
· This needs to happen – the existing signals are in a state of disrepair and must be replaced as soon as possible. It’s part of a £9 million package of work to refurbish signals across Somerset over the next 3 years.
· This is a planned approach following regular routine inspections. The average lifespan of a set of signals is 15 years – these have been in service for about 40. It’s increasingly difficult to maintain them as spare parts are no longer available. It’s therefore vital that the site is refurbished before the signals fail completely.

· The new signals will be better co-ordinated, more efficient, and eco-friendly and should improve traffic flow plus provide much better connectivity and safety for pedestrians and cyclists.

· The work is expected to take between three and four months.

· There will be an impact on residents, businesses and road users but the team is working closely with the contractor on the detailed traffic management plan to minimise this in every way possible. It’s the same team, which delivered the new Nexus link road on time and on budget and is overseeing the J25 works, and it has significant experience of managing these issues and communicating comprehensively and effectively with all stakeholders.
· We are carrying out this work now to ensure infrastructure is in place to support the recovery of our local economy.

· The traffic management plan will include temporary traffic signals and lane closures. There will also be times when closures will be required these will be kept to a minimum. As soon as we have more details on the traffic management we will be sharing these with members and the public as part of our comms (see below). 
· A comprehensive comms plan is being implemented to ensure all stakeholders are aware of the works, including residents, local businesses, emergency services and transport providers. This will include a press release, a dedicated web page with regular updates, a Q&A, comprehensive plans and a letter drop to stakeholders.
What’s it going to involve?
The existing traffic signals will be fully refurbished, which means underground infrastructure that carry electric cables will be removed and renewed together with poles, heads,  push button units etc.
Letters with detailed information will be sent to residents, businesses and other stakeholders in advance of works. All stakeholders will have a direct point of contact for enquiries.
	For more info contact: 
	Name: Andrew Tranter
Email: atranter@somerset.gov.uk
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